
Message from Ag. Deputy Vice-Chancellor
(Finance, Planning & Development)

Today is indeed a great moment
for me and the entire Finance,
Planning and Development
Division of South Eastern Kenya
University as we mark this
historical achievement of being
awarded a Charter. We are proud
and honored to join the rest of
the SEKUfraternity in celebrating
this historical triumph that has
eventually dawned on us.

As a Division, this achievement
PROP. gives us a memorable

DOROTHY N. MUTISYA opportunity to reflect back on
the challenges that we have had

to address during the entire process of preparing for this
eventuality. It is a learning experience that we plan to
embrace in our future undertakings in the enhancement of
excellence in service delivery.

Guided by the University Strategic Plan and the Council,
the Division has put in place and implemented various
working strategies, policies and procedures in all it sectors
of operations whose aim has been to ensure efficiency in
the attainment of both long and short term goals; one of
which we are witnessing today. The University has realized
tremendous academic and infrastructural developments
within the short period that the institution has been in
existence. The Division as an integral part of the University
has taken adequate measures to ensure efficiency in



infrastructural developments within the short period
that the institution has been in existence. The Division
as an integral part of the University has taken adequate
measures to ensure efficiency in financial administration,
procurement process, catering and accommodation
services and maintenance with the objective of creating
a conducive learning environment that enhances the
attainment of the vision of the University.

As we celebrate this day, I take this opportunity on
behalf of the Finance, Planning and Development
Division to thank the University Management and the
entire SEKU fraternity for the support we have received
in the process of preparing for this eagerly awaited
opportunity. I wish to assure you that we shall remain
committed in our resolve to provide quality services
that are aimed at realizing the institution's vision as
well as the national goals as outlined in the Vision 2030
economic bluenrint.


